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27th June 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Person with Parental Responsibility, 
 
The GCSE exams are now completed and your child has now officially left school. Last Friday (24th June) 
we marked the occasion with a Year 11 breakfast and celebratory assembly. This Wednesday, the 29th 
June, we have our final Prom celebration at Lancaster House Hotel. There are some key information 
points that I need to share about the Prom event with parents and pupils: 
 

• Pupils should start arriving from 6.30pm. There will be photo opportunities outside the hotel 
for 30 minutes or so.  

• Pupils are expected to be in the function room from 7pm to start the celebrations. There will 
be mocktails, sweets, props and a DJ for entertainment. 

• Food is served at 7.30pm. 

• The event ends at 10pm and pupils should begin to make their way home. Pupils will not be 
permitted to remain on hotel grounds once the Prom has finished. 

 
It is very important that pupils and parents are aware that high standards of behavior are expected 
for the evening, and pupils need to follow any instructions given. Any poor behavior/ failure to follow 
instructions given by school or hotel staff may result in them being ejected from the event. 
 
It is also worth noting, that as a school-run event for Year 11 pupils, vaping, smoking, alcohol or 
drug use is prohibited. Anyone caught doing so will be ejected from the event immediately. Any 
pupil who arrives visibly intoxicated will be refused entry. 
 
Due to the pandemic, the school Prom has not taken place since 2019 which makes this year’s event 
very special. I am looking forward to a fun evening of celebration; a chance for pupils to relax and 
enjoy their final school event following an intense exam season. 
 
Finally, a reminder that GCSE results day is on Thursday 25th August. Pupils can pick up their results 
from the sportshall from 9.30am-12pm. If you need your child’s results to be posted or emailed, please 
contact our exams officer, Mrs Alwhaibi, at nalwhaibi@carnforthhigh.co.uk  
 
If you have any queries, please contact me at school. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
A  Newson  
Assistant Principal/ Year 11 Leader 
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